
 

February 20, 2017 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Russell Jennings, Chairperson 

House Committee on Corrections and Juvenile Justice 

Statehouse, Room 151-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Jennings: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2292 by House Committee on Corrections and 

Juvenile Justice 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2292 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 Under current law, farm wineries, farm winery outlets, microbrewers, and 

microdistilleries cannot employ a person in connection with the manufacture or sale of alcoholic 

liquor if that person has been convicted of a felony.  HB 2292 would remove this restriction.    

 

 Current law prohibits the employment or continued employment of a person in 

connection with the sale, serving, or dispensing of cereal malt beverages if the licensee knows 

the person has been, within the preceding two years, adjudged guilty of a felony.  The bill would 

remove this restriction.   

 

 According to the Department of Revenue, enactment of HB 2292 would have no fiscal 

effect.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

cc: Jack Smith, Department of Revenue 

 Ashley Michaelis, Judiciary 

 Scott Schultz, Sentencing Commission  

 Linda Kelly, Corrections  


